
20 Air Street 

London 

W1B 5AN 

By email: @x.com 

19 February 2024 

X generative AI follow up request for information 

Dear , 

Thank you for meeting with us  

. We really appreciate the 

opportunity to continue working together to understand generative AI and the 

approach taken to comply with data protection regulation. As discussed in the 

meeting, we would like to request the following: 

•

•

• A copy of the DPIA undertaken for the sharing of X data with xAI for the

purposes of developing the search retrieval system

• A copy of any additional risk assessments undertaken during the

development of the search retrieval system or Grok1

• Further information around the use of X data to develop Grok1 and a copy

of the DPIA and LIA undertaken for the use of X data to fine-tune Grok1

• A copy of any risk assessments undertaken ahead of integrating Grok into

X premium.

. We would be grateful for these by 

COP 15th March 2024. Please let us know if you have any questions. 




